
EE29.  REPORT  BACK  ON  THE  CONSULTATION  ON  PROPOSED  SITE  FOR
NEW CARRONGRANGE SCHOOL

The Education Executive considered a report by the joint Acting Director of Education
which  (a)  advised  that  at  the  meeting  of  the  Education  Executive  held  on  27  August
2013, it had been agreed that formal statutory consultation take place on the proposal to
relocate Carrongrange School at one of two proposed sites; (b) noted that the
consultation had taken place between 28 August and 11 October 2013; (c) provided
details of the responses received during the consultation, and (d) recommended a
preferred location for the new school.

The  sites  which  had  been  identified  by  the  Site  Selection  Team  were  land  alongside
Moray Primary School in Grangemouth and at Weedingshall in Polmont.  The report
outlined the detail of the consultation which included a summary of the consultation
responses  and  the  conclusion  from  the  consultation.   Also  included  in  the  report  was
information on Education Services vision for the new school.

No clear preference had emerged during the consultation process.  The recommendation
from  Education  Services  was,  however,  that  the  site  at  Moray  Primary  School  offered
better scope to meet the terms of the vision which had been outlined for the new school.

Decision

The Education Executive agreed to:-

(1) note the content and responses contained within the Consultation Report,
and

(2) endorse Education Services’ view that the new Carrongrange School is
located on the site adjacent to Moray Primary School.


